Official Minutes of Mayville Village of Mayville Planning Commission Public Hearing August 2, 2017

Present: 5 Richard Dotson, Judy Chesney, Cecilia Kapcia, Randy

Valentine, Bill Barkowska

Visitors: 5 Barbara Valentine, Village President, John Welke, Zoning

Administrator, Henry Wymore, Township Supervisor, Amy

Holbrook, Township Clerk, Peter Green with Northern Log Supply

Meeting opened at 6:00 p.m.

Everyone had drawings of the proposed site. Discussions started with where would the main entrance be, answer was off of Lobdell Rd. When frost laws are on, they will use M-24 entrance.

- B. Barkowska wants to call the weigh master.
- B. Valentine talked to the Village DPW, who is not concerned about infrastructure. B. Barkowska is concerned because it is up to the Village to maintain Lobdell Rd.
- C. Kapcia asked if Northern Log Supply was going to expand again, answer was no, not right now, it is just for cold storage.
- J. Welke, Zoning Administrator stated that this project meets all the requirements.
- C. Kapcia asked why didn't Northern Log Supply purchase the property already, answer was that they closed on it last Friday. It is zoned Industrial/Commercial already.
- P. Green asked who gives them an address, J. Welke answered Edison.
- B. Valentine asked if Northern Log Supply planned to combine the properties, answer was no, they are going to keep them separate with separate meters.
- C. Kapcia would like copies of ownership.
- J. Welke, Zoning Administrator will monitor the building construction.

Moved by R. Valentine, seconded by B. Barkowska to accept the plan review. Roll Call Yes – Barkowska, Chesney, Dotson, Kapcia and Valentine. No – None. Motion Carried.

Adjournment – Moved by Kapcia, supported by Barkowska to adjourn public hearing at 6:13 p.m. Yes 5 No 0.